
De Beauvoir Primary School Newsletter  
Monday 10th January 2022                                                                                                     

Dear pupils, parents and carers, 

Welcome back! We hope you have all had a wonderful and restful holiday. We have been so impressed with the 

pupils at De Beauvoir this week—they have been enjoying being back at school with their friends and have been 

demonstrating excellent learning behaviours in the first few days back. 

SCHOOL UNIFORM REMINDER 

This year, all children will be expected to be in correct uniform, and please take particular note about the policy 

around school shoes:  

Dark grey trousers; grey skirts or pinafore or a blue summer dress;  

White polo shirt, shirt or t-shirt with/without the school logo;  

Navy sweatshirt or cardigan with/without the school logo;  

Plain black, closed toe footwear (not higher than the ankle, no trainers or raised platforms or jelly shoes);  

Small plain silver or gold studs should be worn in pierced ears, otherwise all earrings should be removed;  

Hair accessories should be grey, navy or black.  

Please name removable clothing to avoid property being lost at school.  

Have a wonderful week. 

Kind regards,  Daniela Rader, Head of School 

IMPORTANT DATES, 2021 –2022 

Monday 14th—18th February Half Term 

Friday 1st April End of Spring Term 

Tuesday 18th April Beginning of Summer Term 

Friday 24th June Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Day 

OFSTED VISITING DE BEAUVOIR 
We are really excited to welcome Ofsted to De Beauvoir on Tuesday 11th 
and Wednesday 12th January. They will be coming to school to see the 
amazing learning our pupils are doing. It is a chance for us to celebrate eve-
rything wonderful that is happening at De Beauvoir. Please ensure you 
complete the Ofsted Parent View Questionnaire before 3pm on 11th Janu-
ary. If you need support accessing a device, please speak to Ms Icilda in the 
office.  

NUT FREE 
Please note that De Beauvoir is a nut-free school. Please do not 

put any nut products in your child’s lunch box. We have chil-

dren in school with nut allergies, so it is essential that everyone 

is vigilant and there are no nuts in school in any form. This includes choco-

late spread if it contains nuts. If you have any questions, please do not hes-

itate to speak to a member of staff. 

RECEPTION 
PLACES 

If your child was born be-

tween 1st September 2017 

and 31st August 2018, you 

must apply to Hackney Education for admission 

to a Reception Class in a school of your choice. 

In the United Kingdom, an extra bank holiday 

has been created and the traditional May bank 

holiday weekend will be moved to the start of 

June, to create a special four-day Jubilee week-

end from 2 – 5 June 2022 To apply please visit 

www.eadmissions.org.uk where instructions will 

help guide you through the process. The dead-

line for Applications is 15th January 2022.  

Further detailed information is available using 

the QR code or online at 

www.education.hackney.gov.uk/primaryguide. 

The Admissions and Pupil Benefits team office is 

closed for face to face meetings, parents can 

call the team on 020 8820 7000 or email recep-

QUEEN’S PLATINUM JUBILEE DAY 
In the United Kingdom, an extra bank holiday has been created 

and the traditional May bank holiday weekend will be moved to the start of 

June, to create a special four-day Jubilee weekend from 2 – 5 June 2022. As 

this date falls in half term, schools are able to select an additional day in 

lieu of the bank holiday. At De Beauvoir, we will be having our Queen’s Ju-

bilee Day on Friday 24th June—the school will be closed on this day. 

http://www.eadmissions.org.uk
http://www.education.hackney.gov.uk/primaryguide
mailto:reception.class@hackney.gov.uk


Congratulations to these children for 

receiving Star Awards for Maths this 

week!: 

Fig :  Aziz 

Beech :  Mia  

Birch :   Kalliz 

Olive:  Rio 

Magnolia:  Ishak 

Sycamore:  Izet  

Congratulations to these children for 

receiving Special Awards for Writing 

this week!: 

Fig :  Amiyah 

Beech :  Paula 

Birch :   Iqra 

Olive:  Jeremiah 

Magnolia:  Tiani 

Sycamore:  Alisha 

Congratulations to these children for 

receiving Consistently Good Behaviour 

Awards this week!: 

Fig :  Ashley 

Beech :  Bob 

Birch :   Sara 

Olive:  Jaydon 

Magnolia:  Adeela 

Sycamore:  Armarn 

 

Beech Class: 95.4% 

Birch Class: 90.1% 

Olive Class: 93.1% 

Magnolia Class: 91.9% 

Sycamore Class: 92.5% 

These figures are for last week. 

Our attendance target is 95.3% 

 

 

 

                  Well done to these children for being 

Times Tables Rock Stars! 

 

 Leaderboard 

1st: Rushane 

2nd: Uthman 

3rd:  Aiden 

 

Jemimah—6 

Hisham—11 

Armarn—11 

Mustafa—11 

 

Most Active Last Week: 

Birch: - 

Olive: Aiden 

Magnolia:  Gabriel 

Sycamore:  Kishan 

 

Well done to these children for 

their Reading Plus work this 

week! 

Olive: Vinda 

Magnolia:  Ishak 

Sycamore: Rahmat 

Being on time helps your child have a settled start to the day and 
prevents missed learning. Here are the percentage of late marks 
by class last week: 

Fig : 0.8% //  Beech : 2.1% //  Birch : 4.9% //   

Olive : 2.6% //  Magnolia : 3.1% //  Sycamore: 3.4% 

Please continue to ensure that your child is punctual for school 
each day!

OLIVE CLASS LEARN ABOUT THE EARTH 

Olive Class are starting their geography topic 
focusing on volcanoes. This week, they creat-
ed their own models of 
the earth to support 
their learning about the 
different layers. 

Winter—10 

James—9 

Burak—11 

Grace—10 

Dontay—6 

Micah—10 

Ms Berner 

Mr Peter Clarke 


